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COLLEGE CHAPLAIN APPOINTED

THE REV. GEORGE R. WILCOX HAS BEEN NAMED CHAPLAIN AT LINDENWOOD AND ASSISTANT
PASTOR AT ST. CHARLES PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH. IN THE NEWLY-CREATED POSITION AT
L INDENWOOD, WILCOX WILL SERVE AS A COUNSELOR TO STUDENTS, FACULTY AND STAFF
AND AS CHAIRMAN OF THE RELIGIOUS LIFE COUNCIL ON CAMPUS.

A 1984 GRADUATE OF PRINCETON THEOLOGICAL SEMINARY IN NEW JERSEY, WILCOX
HOLDS UNDERGRADUATE AND MASTER'S DEGREES IN DIVINITY FROM WITTENBERG UNIVERSITY
IN OHIO., WILCOX HAS SERVED AS CHAPLAIN TO THE MERWICK REHABILITATION CENTER
IN PRINCETON, NJ; INTERSHIPS AT THE FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IN MT. CLEMENS,
MI, AND WALLINGFORD PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IN WALLINGFORD, PA; AS AN ASSISTANT
CHAPLAIN AT GEISINGER MEDICAL CENTER IN DANVILLE, PA; AND AS AN ORDERLY AT
PORTER MEMORIAL HOSPITAL IN DENVER.

COEDS SOUGHT FOR SCHOLARSHIPS

APPLICATIONS FOR TWO $500 SCHOLARSHIPS FOR WOMEN MAJORING IN LIBERAL
ARTS ARE BEING ACCEPTED BY DELTA THETA CHI, A NATIONAL NON-COLLEGIATE CULTURAL
SORORITY. REQUIREMENTS FOR LINDENWOOD COEDS CALL FOR HIGH SCHOLASTIC GRADES
AND EVTDENCE OF FINANCIAL NFED THE SCHOLARSHIPS ARE AWARDED ANNUALLY TO
WOMEN OF PROMISE AND DISTINCTIUN. ALL APPLICATIiUNS 1UsT BE COMPLETED AND
RETURNED BY JANUARY 20, APPLICATIONS AND FURTHER INFORMATION CAN BE OBTAINED
FROM MARY L. DOETSCH, PRESIDENT OF THE MISSOURI ALPHA CHAPTER OF DELTA THETA
CHI, AT 6230 EICHELBERGER, ST. LOUIS, MO 63109.

KCLC NOMINATED FOR BLUEGRASS AWARDS

KCLC HAS RECEIVED NOMINATIONS FOR THREE TOP AWARDS BY THE SOCIETY FOR THE
PRESERVATION OF BLUEGRASS MUSIC OF AMERICA. IT HAS BEEN NOMINATED AS '"BEST
BLUEGRASS RADIO STATION OF THE YEAR," AN AWARD THE STATION RECEIVED IN 1981.
GENE ROBERTS, A HOST ON KCLC'S MONDAY-THURSDAY EVENING BLUEGRASS SHOW, WAS
NOMINATED FOR "BLUEGRASS DISC JOCKEY OF THE YEAR." WADE CROSS, ALSO A HOST
ON THE 6-9 P.M. BLUEGRASS SHOW AND A WELL-KNOWN ST. CHARLES AREA EMCEE, ALSO
WAS NOMINATED FOR "BLUEGRASS DISC JOCKEY OF THE YEAR.'" RESULTS OF KCLC'S
NOMINATIONS WILL ‘BE ANNOUNCED IN AN UPCOMING ISSUE OF "COMMUNIOQUE."

COLLEGE TAKES ACTIVE ROLE IN PAGEANT

LINDENWOOD WAS REPRESENTED STRONGLY DURING THE 1985 ST. CHARLES-ST. CHARLES
COUNTY JUNIOR MISS PAGEANT, HELD EARLIER THIS MONTH AT ST. CHARLES WEST HIGH
SCHOOL. PROVIDING INTRODUCTORY REMARKS AND SERVING AS MASTER OF CEREMONIES
WAS ALAN H. SCHILLER, ASSISTANT PROFESSOR OF COMMUNICATIONS. JUDGES FOR THE
EVENT TNCLUDED MIRIAM KING-WATTS, DEAN OF ADMISSIONS; AWILDA CAMPBELL OF THE
ADMISSIUNS OFFICE; AND C.C.. LOWRY, FORMER MEN'S SOCCER COACH. SERVING AS
CHOREOGRAPHER AT THE EVENT WAS CAROL RICHIE, A PSYCHOLOGY MAJOR AT LINDENWOOD
WHO SERVES AS CAPTAIN AND CHOREOGRAPHER FOR THE LINDENWOOD DANCE SQUAD, WHICH
PROVIDED ENTERTAINMENT. THE COLLEGE ALSO DONATED $5,000 SCHOLARSHIPS TO THE
WINNER AND $2,500 SCHOLARSHIPS TO STATE RUNNERSUP. THE JUNIOR MISS PAGEANT
IS SPONSORED BY THE ST. CHARLES JAYCEE WOMEN. MARTLYN MORRIS OF THE ADMISSIONS
STAFF 1S TREASURER OF THE JAYCEE WOMEN AND HAD AN ACTIVE ROLE IN THE PAGEANT.

'LADIES OF THE STAFF' LUNCHEON

THE BOOKSTORE STAFF IS SPONSORING A "LADIES OF THE STAFF' LUNCHEON FRIDAY
FROM 11:30 A.M.-1:30 P.M. IN THE CARDINAL ROOM OF AYRES CAFETERIA. THERE WILL
BE NO GIFT EXCHANGE, BUT THOSE ATTENDING ARE ASKED TO BRING A "SPECIAL'" BAKED
ITEM FOR EXCHANGE. TICKETS FOR THE LUNCHEON ARE $2.75@, AND THEY MUST BE
PURCHASED TODAY FROM JOYCE BOSCHERT OR DARLENE JEMISON AT THE BOOKSTORE. WITH
APPROVAL FROM SUPERVISORS, OFFICES CAN BE CLOSED FOR THIS TWO-HOUR EVENT.
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NEWSLETTER TO SUSPEND FUBLICATION UNTIL '85

BECAUSE OF THE SEMESTER'S END AND THE UPCOMING CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR'S
HOLIDAYS, THE PUBLICATION OF "COMMUNIQUE'" WILL BE SUSPENDED UNTIL JANUARY
14. FOR SUBMISSIONS FOR THE NEXT NEWSLETTER, SEND INFORMATION BEFORE NOON
JANUARY 8 TO THE PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICE, #6 ROEMER HALL.

AND, SPEAKING OF "COMMUNIQUE," DON'T PITCH IT, PASS IT. A LIMITED BUDGET
PROHIBITS THE PUBLICATION AND CIRCULATION OF THE NEWSLETTER TO EVERYONE ON
CAMPUS. IF YOU DON'T RETAIN ISSUES FOR FUTURE REFERENCE, PASS YOUR COPY OF
"COMMUNIQUE" TO A FRIEND OR COLLEAGUE SO THE NEWSLETTER CAN RECEIVE THE MAXIMUM
READERSHIP FOR ITS COST.

CHECK OUT A POLAROID - INSTANTLY!
-

THANKS TO POLAROID CORPORATION'S "CHECK THIS OUT" PROGRAM, LINDENWOOD'S
AUDIOVISUAL DEPT. HAS THREE NEW POLAROID 660 AUTO FOCUS, COLOR, INSTANT
CAMERAS, THE CAMERAS, WHICH HAVE A SUGGESTED RETAIL PRICE OF NEARLY $140
EACH, ARE AVAILABLE FREE OF CHARGE TO STUDENTS, FACULTY OR STAFF, ALL YOU
NEED TO START TAKING GREAT COLOR PICTURES IS THE FILM (WHICH IS BEING STOCKED
AT THE BOOKSTORE). FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT PAUL BINDER, AUDIOVISUAL
COORDINATOR, AT EXTENSION #296.

SENIOR CLASS PHOTOS THIS WEEK

SENIORS WHO WILL GRADUATE THIS MONTH OR IN THE SPRING OR SUMMER OF 1985
SHOULD HAVE THEIR PHOTOS TAKEN THIS WEEK AT GALLERY STUDIOS IN MARK TWAIN
MALL. CALL 946-6629 TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT. PHOTOS ARE SCHEDULED TO BE TAKEN
TODAY THROUGH FRIDAY.

A MESSAGE FROM THE OFFILCE DF COLLEGE LTEE

The rapid appreach of the holidays and examinations is a forked reminder that we are
beginning a time of special academic and personal stress. If what helps to distinguish
us as a relatively small, close-knit learning community is our sense of caring and concern
for those around us, it follows that the weeks ahead may help to define how well we do so.

As the term ends, if you sense that a friend, a colleague, a member of one of your classes
or of your organization is having an especially difficult time and might like a third
person invitation to talk, I hope you won't hesitate to call me (ext. #230). I or a member
of my staff will follow up your suggestion, keeping what referral information you provide
in confidence and/or anonymous, if that is your preference.

On behalf of the College Life staff, let me both share the hope the New Year proves a
growthful and rewarding one for us all, and extend our best holiday wishes to you and your

families. ! ; ﬁ {

LOOK ING FOR A UNIQUE CHRISTMAS GIFT?

HAVE YOU SEEN HISTORIC SIBLEY HALL IN CROSS STITCH? THE LINDENWOOD
EDUCATION CLUB IS OFFERING COMPLETE KITS FEATURING LINDENWOOD'S MOST WELL-
KNOWN LANDMARK, SIBLEY HALL. KITS ARE PRICED AT $10, AND MAKE GREAT HOLIDAY
GIFTS. FOR COMPLETE INFORMATION, INCLUDING ORDERING PROCEDURES, CALL THE
EDUCATION DEPT. OFFICE AT EXTENSION #356, OR SEND REQUESTS TO CAMPUS BOX #157.

i\

CAP CENTER CHRISTMAS PARTY SET FRIDAY

ALL LINDENWOOD FACULTY, STAFF AND STUDENTS ARE INVITED A CHRISTMAS PARTY
THIS FRIDAY FROM 3-5 P.M. AT THE CAP CENTER.

A SPECIAL HOLIDAY 'THANK YOU'

A SPECIAL "THANK YOU" GOES TO ALL WHO PARTICIPATED IN DECORATING DAY,
DECEMBER 4, FROM PATRICIA BURNS, CHAIRMAN OF THIS YEAR'S CHRISTMAS WALK.
KUDOS ESPECIALLY GO TO THE PHYSICAL PLANT AND MATNTENANCE STAFFS FOR THEIR
TREMENDOUS EFFORTS!

CHRISTMAS RECEPTION SATURDAY, NOT SUNDAY

AN ERROR APPEARED IN LAST WEEK'S "COMMUNIQUE" CONCERNING THE HOLIDAY
RECEPTION TO BE HOSTED BY DR. AND MRS. JAMES I. SPAINHOWER AND THE PRESIDENT'S
COUNCIL. THE RECEPTION IS SCHEDULED SATURDAY FROM 3-6 P.M. AT BUTLER LIBRARY,
NOT SUNDAY AS REPORTED INCORRECTLY. CALL JANE PACE AT #200 FOR FURTHER
INFORMATION AND RESERVATION PROCEDURES.

From and to the Lindenwood College community . . . may your holiday season be
especial ly happy, healthy and harmonious z
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